Freedom of Information Act 2000 – Care Leavers and Council Tax Discretionary Reductions
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.
You asked for:
· Data Period: January 1st, 2018 and December 31st 2018. 
· Data Cohort: Care Leavers (i.e. a person aged between 16 and 25 years having been looked after by a local authority from 16 years old or any subsequent period after this date) in receipt of a discretionary reduction in Council Tax liability issued in accordance with section 13A of the Local Government Finance Act 1992 (or equivalent Council Tax Reduction legislation).
· Date requested: 
· a) The total number of the cohort in your authority area; 
· b) The number in receipt of 100% discretionary reduction; and 
· c) The number in receipt of 50% or less discretionary reduction.
You clarified:

I wish to clarify that the information request for a) Total Cohort data. The figure required refers to the total number of care leavers across the council. 
Therefore, I would be most grateful if you would provide the figure for the total number of care leavers aged 18-25 residing in your local authority area that are eligible for a Council Tax reduction. 
Answer: 
a) There were 71 care leavers between 1st January 2018 and 31st December 2018.

The Council’s Care Leavers Policy for council tax under section 13A of the Local Government Finance Act 1992 came into effect from 1st April 2018.  Therefore the data below is from this date.

b) and c) From 1st April 2018 a total of 166 care leavers aged 18 to 25 have been awarded discretionary reduction under the policy.  
Of these, 108 care leavers have also been in receipt of some council tax support (not 100%).  
In all 166 cases there is a nil charge payable by the care leaver.  
We cannot differentiate which care leaver has 50% or less discretionary reduction awarded as the level of council tax support awarded can fluctuate and in cases where this occurs, the discretionary reduction is also adjusted leaving the care leaver with nil to pay.  The Council does not record or hold this information as a specific set of information and is informing you as required by Section 1(1) of the Act.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 
Information Governance & Risk Team

Leicester City Council

Legal Services

4th Floor, City Hall 
115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 


